
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE
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EX.190/09
CITY CENTRE CONSERVATION AREA 



(Key Decision)



(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item has been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan for decision on 2 October 2009)

Portfolio

Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.152/09, the Local Plans and Conservation Manager submitted report DS.77/09 on the City Centre Conservation Area Boundary Review.  He reminded Members that they had on 27 July 2009 considered report DS.55/09 which considered the issues raised in response to consultation and proposed that amendments be made to the existing boundary.    

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager added that the report had been considered by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel on 10 September 2009 and a copy of a Minute Extract from that meeting had been circulated.  Whilst the Panel had a lengthy discussion regarding the Conservation Area and the consultation, no additional issues were raised which would impact on the proposed Conservation Area boundary.  Officers were therefore of the view that the proposed boundary for the Conservation Area, as shown on Map 1 to report DS.77/09, should be designated as the new City Centre Conservation Area.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder welcomed the observations and recommendations submitted by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel and, in particular, that the Panel was satisfied that the level of consultation was adequate and that comments received had been reflected in the revised boundaries.  He noted that Panel Members remained concerned about the condition of the main access routes into the City, particularly the Botchergate area, and informed the meeting that Officers would look at the Core Strategy and Public Realm Guide with a view to ensuring that the Council did what it could in terms of any development in those areas.

In conclusion, he commended the Local Plans and Conservation Manager for the clear, concise and interesting nature of his report.

Summary of options rejected


None

DECISION

1.
That the scrutiny and comments submitted by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel in response to the consultation on the City Centre Conservation Area be welcomed; and the Panel be advised that Officers would look at the Core Strategy and Public Realm Guide with a view to ensuring that it addressed, as far as possible, the concerns raised with regard to the main access routes to the City.

2.
That the new boundary for the City Centre Conservation Area be designated, as detailed on Map1 attached to Report DS.77/09.

Reasons for Decision

To fulfil the City Council's statutory duties regarding conservation areas and their review







